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· Introductions
· April meeting minutes reviewed and approved 
· SPOE Report:

· Average age of referral: 17 months

· 1 day count: 879 active IFSPs. Increased number of children from 2015 (695).

· Primary Referral source continues to be parents and physicians.  Discussed DCS referrals.

· DCS is no longer able to tell First Steps if a child has tested positive for drugs.

· HR report: No terminations or resignations this quarter
· Agency Update:

·  TAP/PPTS: Has had a recent interest with therapist who want to serve a limited number of children.  Biggest struggle is getting someone who has the early childhood experience.  Has potentially two OTs, a ST, and a DT-C coming, but typically after seeing the details, they choose to not follow through.  Many therapists feel isolated in their role since they go to homes. 
· Therapy Solutions: Has spent significant time and expense recruiting, but now has around 20 therapists. Seeing over 50 children. Most people are part time vs full time.  Many have full time jobs as well.  Current office has sewage leak problems.  Has a roaming OT.  
· Assessment Team: 

· Has had a DT and ST resign.   Looking to add more team members.  Has 2 people in process and is currently working with the state to be credentialed. .  Discussed Assessment Team challenges—teams from Cluster A and C have been coming to Cluster D to help out—Cluster D has been able to maintain mandated 45 day timelines.  Therapists would need to do AEPS training and have qualifications, but may look into allowing agency DTs serve on Assessment Team as long as they do not serve the child.

· Fiscal report: Fiscal year began in July.  Anticipating ending the year on budget.

· Data Review Committee:

· State audit: Reported on 30 day starts and insurance.   
· Transition committee:

· Discussed switch to Teamwork and having LEAs have access to Teamwork.  LAJSSC dissolving—discussed updating MOA to reflect change.  
· Child Find:

· Discussed outreach activities in the last quarter.  Discussed “Swaddle, Console”—local hospital reports they haven’t had to give morphine to babies since November. 
· Baby Shower May 14th geared towards expectant mothers and post-partum.  Educating parents on safe sleep, car seats, etc.
· 1st Weekend in June—Family Fun Fair (St. Franciscan)

· Discussed Connie Young’s role in partnering with the schools to streamline Early Childhood curriculum.  Discussed the SPOE/agency partnering to visit local schools.  
· Discussed Cluster D’s website—potential providers could go onto website, click on the county, and link them directly to the agencies hiring therapist in the area.  

· Service Coordinators have been dropping off fliers to different agencies in their respective areas who service child/families.
New Business

· Maggie Peercy has accepted a position as a Service Coordinator.  3 SCs are about to go on maternity leave—Mariela Wheeler, Nicole St. John, and Danielle Valdez.  Diana Ortega Monge will be resigning in August.
· Currently, House Bill allocating funds to a bucket fund for multiple agencies.  Presumptive Eligibility portion passed.  Currently, if a family cancels, providers need to make up a session within that week.  After the House Bill passes, providers will have more time to make up a session.
· ByLaws—Reviewed.  Will make changes and vote at the next LPCC meeting.  

· LPCC Oversight Council Bylaws: Committee will take draft home and vote on the bylaws at the next LPCC meeting.

· Upcoming LPCC dates:

· September 19th at noon at the Tippecanoe Public Library
